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Emily Teeter

As reported for the last several years, Emily Teeter’s research continues to be devoted to the
publication of the small finds from the Institute’s excavations at Medinet Habu. The volume
dealing with scarabs and seal impressions (in collaboration with Terry Wilfong) is in produc-
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tion, and she has been working closely with the Publications Office for the final tweaking
of the manuscript. The text for the next volume dealing with baked clay figurines is nearing
completion, as is the photography thanks to the skill of Betsy Kremers. After working with the
material from the site for a number of years, she is gradually moving from “catalog mode” to
“so, what does it mean mode” for the overall cultural significance of the material. As a result,
Teeter has increasingly been able to use the materials as primary documentation for the study
of cult and religion in Thebes. The artifacts formed the basis for a lecture “Aspects of Piety
in Thebes in the First Millennium BC” that she gave in Baltimore at the annual Theban Sym-
posium sponsored by the Oriental Institute and Johns Hopkins University, and for an article
“Piety at Medinet Habu” that appeared in News & Notes.

Other publications for the year include “Animals in Egyptian Art” and “Animals in Egyp-
tian Literature” in A History of the Animal World in the Ancient Near East, edited by Billie
Jean Collins (Brill), entries in The Quest for Immortality, the catalog for an exhibit at the
National Gallery, and an article on the Oriental Institute’s Egyptian Gallery in KMT.

Lectures include “Virginity, Celibacy, and Women of God in Ancient Egypt,” presented in
October at a seminar on Gender and Ritual Practice sponsored by Johns Hopkins University.
Teeter gave three lectures in the Harper Lecture series for the University of Chicago Alumni
Society, and in the course of those trips she had the pleasure of meeting many old friends of
the Institute.

Throughout the year she continued to work with the Oriental Institute’s public programs
department giving training lectures for docents, Chicago Public School teachers, and students
at Kenwood Academy. Teeter also spoke on the social context of Egyptian art, and on art and
architecture in Roman Egypt in the docent program at the Art Institute of Chicago, as well as
traveling to the Seattle Art Museum to speak in their docent training sessions. Other lectures
included “The Ancient Egyptians: What Were They Like?” in conjunction with an Egyptian
exhibit at the Muscarelle Museum at the College of William and Mary. She also taught three
members’ courses — beginning and intermediate Egyptian (both by mail) and Architecture
in Ancient Egypt.

In June she attended the annual meeting of the International Committee for Egyptology, a
subgroup of ICOM/UNESCO for curators of Egyptian collections. The meeting, which was
hosted by the National Museum in Warsaw, was preceded by a program in Moscow. Curators
from more than fifteen countries attended, sharing ideas about installations, new exhibits, and
the challenges facing Egyptian collections and curators.
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